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DAREN News, are articles and information about the Digital Amateur Radio

"Emergency" Network of WV, which operates on 145.69 MHz.  Anyone having any

information about DAREN, or Amateur Radio in general, and would like to share

it with others, may send it to WA8LLM @ PKBGWV on 145.69 MHz, or to my E-Mail:

wa8llm@yahoo.com.  A State Wide DAREN NET is operated every Saturday from 7:00

pm to 10:00 pm, and lately, before and after those hours.  The DAREN Net

Announcement, showing the MAIN NCS, ALTERNATE NCS, NODEs accessible to both,

and the previous week's check-ins, are posted by Thursday on most of the Main

county DAREN PBBS'.  The DAREN News can also be found on the www.wc8ec.com and

www.wc8ec.org websites.

Every two or three days for the past three weeks, someone has been broadcasting

the Parkersburg Police and Ambulance services on the Wood County Emergency

Communications (WCEC) 147.255 MHz voice repeater.  We haven't been able to

figure out how they are doing it.  Both the police and ambulance repeaters

frequencies are in the 150 MHz range, and so is the WCEC repeater.  There are a

couple ways we can think of that it could be done.  Since the 147.255 MHz

repeater has several remote receivers which are linked by 440 MHz frequencies,

they may be using any one of several dual band/cross band radios to tie the two

public services to the Amateur repeater link frequencies.  So far we haven't

found any of the dual band/cross band radio that will repeat in the same band.

Another way the Public services and Amateur repeaters are tied together is the

person causing the interference has a Amateur radio that is set up for VOX

(Voice Operated Transmit) operation that is placed near a scanner monitoring the

public safety frequencies.  Since the problem is only on for a two or three

hours at a time, and we don't know what Amateur frequency they are using, we

don't have enough time to go bunny hunting.  Several of the Amateurs in the

area are monitoring the input to the repeater, and the link frequencies hoping

to figure out how the two services are being tied together.  We never know when

the interference is going to start.  We don't think it is deliberate inference,

and keep making announcements on the Amateur repeater that some one is causing

interference, hoping they hear the announcements a correct the problem.  Since

most of the new radios have the capability for VOX operation, and the dual

band/cross band radios are readily available, it will take awhile to find the

problem, we can only hope that it will just quit.

The weather hasn't been too bad for the past couple of weeks, except for some

wind, so we've been able to do some tower work.  Just because you might be able

to get you hands on some used commercial antennas, doesn't mean they are always

good.  We put a used commercial 440 MHz antenna, which we tested as good, up

about 65 feet on a tower, only to find out that it didn't work very well.  We

built a coaxial antenna for the same frequency, installed it on the same tower,

and it works great.

There were 36 check-ins to the State Wide DAREN Net again this week.  Harold

(Sonny) Jobe, WC8L, who has been participating in the net since March 20, 2021,

has completed 100 check-ins, and will be receiving his certificate.
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